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Date 11/11/2020 

 20/01133/FUL | Erection of rail station platforms, waiting shelters, footbridge and lifts with associated access, car parking, servicing and landscaping | Land South East Of 12 The Orchard Reston Scottish Borders.
Dear Sir 

Please find below the comments and observations from Reston and Auchencrow community council.

The community council is fully supportive of the application. 
The community council has worked and been supportive in the quest with Rail Action Group East of Scotland (R.A.G.E.S.) since its inception, with many public engagement meetings and promotional events throughout the years, it has been this collaboration that has got us to this planning application today.

The community council was not in receipt of the hard copy of the application from SBC Planning department and so it became necessary to contact Network Rail, they kindly obliged and supplied the community of a copy. This was made available to the public via an ‘Open Showcase’ event which took place in Reston Village hall on the 1st November between the hours of 10 am until 4pm thus allowing residents and interested parties to view, following a strict code of practice in the restrictions imposed by Covid-19 visitors were able to view the documents to hand.                   The majority of visitors that attended were not able to view the documents online, due to not been comfortable with the planning portal or not having the internet at home.                           Comments were asked from the participants and are mentioned hereafter.   

Road access to the site has been a primary concern from the outset. This has been highlighted to Network Rail via a topographical tour of the site during design.                                               Reston main street is linear in design with a bottleneck outside the Village shop, primarily caused by the narrowness of the street and the shops location, secondly as there is residents that have no ‘off street’ parking available to them, their vehicles are parked along one side making the road single thoroughfare.

Only three years ago there was a vehicle collision involving a Network Rail vehicle, which resulted in three vehicles being written off. 

Whilst we appreciate that ingress/egress points are limited to the site, we welcome the temporary 20 mph speed limit presently imposed. The introduction of the roundabout is a welcomed means of traffic calming as well as the closure of ‘The Orchard’ road, this has been commended by the residents.

Prior to the year 2000, Reston had a very busy Auction Mart which covered most of the Borders, heavy cattle wagons used to frequent the Mart on auction days, post ‘Foot and Mouth’ disease, the mart was forced to close, today Reston is still frequented with heavy farm machinery and Heavy goods vehicles, servicing the agricultural merchant at the westerly end of Reston. We do not envisage any further or exacerbated damage to the surrounding infrastructure and reassurance has been expressed that no works/alterations will be carried out on the existing path network.
Road safety- where the roundabout is proposed to be sited we would welcome the fitment of a restraining barrier at the ingress/egress point of the Riverside, thus to prevent children frequenting the Riverside from running out onto a busy road.   
A1 junction- the community council has been in contact with Transport Scotland since 2006, with many reports and site meetings conducted with both MSP’s, Police and Road transport officials. The junction is of paramount concern due to so many incidents that have taken place there.   Road safety initiatives and works have been carried out over the years however these still seem to come short of addressing the problem in its entirety.                                                                     The traffic has increased over the years and vehicles are travelling faster and more frequent . It was disappointing to note the use of what would appear to be outdated documents from both 2006 and 2008 on the traffic management and vehicular movement at the junction. We would have hoped for a more up to date study incorporating the change over the 14 years. As residents have commented on the perceived increases over the years.

The community council are disappointed to note the response by Transport Scotland on this application in failure to address historic concerns from the community council. Also, to note we would dispute the accuracy of details submitted from the STATS19 database via the ‘Crashmap’ website as this is recorded information, where local knowledge is surely paramount and accurate and often goes unreported to official statutory bodies and does not take into account ‘Near-Miss’ reporting.  
The design. Residents have commented on the impressive design of the station and reassurance expressed by Network Rail on the car park and extensions conceivable. Also commented on was the promotion of cycling and walking, with cycle paths and walkways incorporated . It is hoped that an expansion to the exiting proposed 11 cycle stands and shelter that this can also be expandable if required. Reston and the surrounds are serviced by some good routes to nearby villages via both walking and cycling, it is hoped that these can be further encouraged. 
Comments have been made in relation to the lack of input the residents have had into the design of the station, in this time of  participatory planning, they would have liked to have been more involved.
Quite a large amount of comments received have been on the installation of a Toilet building into the design, Network Rail was contacted on this proposal, but clarified that this was an unmanned station and as such their policy is not to include Toilet facilities.                                                        It is an aspiration of the community to have such a facility due to the distance to travel to the nearest hospitality services.    
Car park. Whilst it has been stipulated the land purchased will give leeway for expansion of the car park, reassurance has to be given to the proposed maintenance of the grasses and hedges that will be in situ prior to any expansion, i.e. will Scottish Borders Council adopt the maintenance of these. 
It is noted the hard-standing layout for both Buses and a drop off area, however there is no mention for a taxi rank, we would aim to encourage the possibility of employment by further enhancement and encouragement with a taxi rank to be included into the design.
Lighting. The application proposes the fitment of 101 New lighting columns, whilst appreciation of the need to illuminate the car park it is noted that the lighting assessment has identified “ viewpoints 1-8 post curfew do not satisfy GN01”. Therefore, should these be problematic and create light nuisance then a condition that the lighting columns have dimmers fitted or cowls as per the recommendations in the ‘Lighting Impact Assessment’.

Flood Risk Assessment. The area historically has been prone to flooding, until major works had been carried out on drainage and culvert pipework to the West of the site. There is mention of attenuation and suds with a proposed Shallow Swale and suds pond, but it is unclear the depth of the swale and whether this will be maintained by Network Rail or a third party, concern is therefore raised on a safety aspect on both of the above, depth and maintenance.                                     

The car park will take up a large amount of surface area and with it, it will also collect a large amount of pluvial water, continued maintenance of all culverts needs to be addressed in this application.                                                                                                                                    East of the proposed site is ‘Briefields Cottage’ alongside the dwelling is a culvert which periodically gets blocked and creates flooding both to the road B6437 ‘Chirnside Road’ and surroundings. This appears to have gone unidentified in the report, frequent clearing is undertaken by the local resident. Also mentioned frequently throughout the report is the ‘silting up of culverts’, if this prevents a small risk now will this be exacerbated on development, a condition on future maintenance of all culverts needs to be addressed. 
These are the findings/comments from residents and members of the Reston and Auchencrow community council.

Yours J.Logan Inglis 

(Secretary) Reston and Auchencrow community council .

[image: image1.jpg][image: image2.jpg]